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Report on TC meeting held in conjunction with the 134st AES convention 
Rome, Italy, May 5th, 2013 

Attendees:	
Helmut Wittek, Schoeps, wittek@schoeps.de
Hans Rickehof, Schoeps, rickehof@schoeps.de
Eddy Bøgh Brixen, EBB-consult/DPA Microphones, ebb@ebb-consult.com

The meeting was convened by chair Eddy B. Brixen. 

Report from AES133
The report was accepted as written. Follow up on proposal for the AES134: As David Josephson was not able to attend the Rome convention, the tutorial on “Understanding Microphone Specifications” was given by Eddy B. Brixen. 

AES International Conference on Microphone Technology
At the time of the TC meeting it was not sure whether the conference will take place at the planned time in June 2013. The Conference Policy Committee may consider postponing the conference as a final proposal has not yet been presented to the committee. The decision will be communicated at a later stage. 

Proposals for upcoming conventions
For the AES135 it was decided to forward these proposals:

Workshop: Microphone specifications – how to get it right (the title to be optimized…)
Each member of a panel should present one item from the spec sheet, how the data are obtained and what really matters, technology, measurement techniques, etc. The following panelists and topics are proposed:
Jörg Wuttke: Understanding phantom requirements.
David Josephson: Environmental data, how to deal with EMC, humidity, mechanical shock, etc. 
Helmut Wittek: High directivity in microphones.
??: Microphones and extreme SPL. (Dynamic linearity, how we actually measure – if we measure)
EBB??: Noise in microphones – where does it come from, how to minimize it). 

Miking for PA
This could basically be a repetition of the Rome workshop. However, the panel members cannot be expected to be the same. So we will be looking for Sound designers related to live concert sound, theatre sound designers, venue engineers, perhaps one representing the demands of the artist. 

Further: As usual we will look into other proposals for the upcoming convention and offer our assistance providing panelists if needed.

Emerging trends
No trends spotted at this time.

Any other business
There seem to be an interest in discussing a standard for the measurement of wind induced noise. Actually researchers from the hearing aid industry are interested in this. There will be a proposal for the establishment of a working group related to SC 04-04.

Minutes by Eddy B. Brixen

